
444 E. Costilla Street, Colorado Springs, CO 80903 Office: (719) 475-0700 Fax: (719) 475-0226 

June 8, 2018 

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Attention: Mr. Tim Cazier 
1313 Sherman St. Rm 215 
Denver, CO 80203 

RE: Response to the March 28, 2018 inspection report, Canon Dolomite Quarry, M1977-376 

Dear Mr. Cazier, 
Thank you for providing us a copy of the March 28, 2018 inspection report. We have several items which 
may need corrected or commented on: 

• Under "Availability of Records", the inspection report states the, "Annual fees are paid through 
September 201 7". Should this be September 2018? 

• We are looking into our statement that the site lease or contract has made the landscape company 
aware of the permit conditions. We will ensure the contractor is aware of the permit conditions. 
We have developed a summary of the approved mining and reclamation plans and will provide 
those to the on-site contractor. 

• We understand that for the broken concrete to be disposed on-site, the rebar must be cut away. 
As a point of clarification, does this mean only exposed rebar must be cut off the blocks of 
concrete or that the rebar must be broken free of the concrete? 

• Under "Revegetation", the report states, "No revegetation efforts had been initiated." We would 
like to point out that the upper most benches of the Quarry site have been revegetated. The total 
area which has been revegetated is about .6 acres. The area has not been released, however. 

• Under "Sediment Control", the report states, "The plan is to terrace this slope with likely three 
terraces having a back slope to convey the runoff towards the side into the natural drainage." We 
have refined the proposed design to include only one draining ditch with discharge structures that 
will be field fit and armored as necessary. In addition, the top of the slope, a diversion berm will 
be installed to prevent runoff from flowing over the crest of the slope. We have submitted a 
Technical Revision (TR), dated June 5, 2018, which addresses the New Fines Disposal Area. 
The TR also includes a site specific and revised seed mix which we have developed to better fit 
site soils and climatic conditions. 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

Respectfully, 

~~ 
Brandon Reser 
Aggregate Production Manager 
Transit Mix Concrete Co. 
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To: "Cazier - DNR, Tim" <tim.cazier@state.co.us>
Cc: bruce humphries <hlhumphries2@comcast.net>, Andre Laroche <Andre_Laroche@transitmix.com>

Tim,

 

I have attached a response to the inspection report that you sent for the March 28, 2018 inspection at the Canon
Dolomite Quarry. I realize that there were no corrective actions cited, however there are just a couple of questions and
points of clarification in this document. Please address our questions and request for clarification and let me know if you
have any further questions of your own.

 

Thank you,

 

Brandon Heser

Aggregates Production Manager

Transit Mix Concrete Co.

Brandon_Heser@transitmix.com

Office: (719) 227-2080

Cell: (719) 313-0316
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